
 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I am writing to you with an update on the upcoming PPE1 exams that every student in year 11 will be taking shortly 
after their WAVE1 exams.  
 
PPE exams are part of the cycle of exam preparation that all year 11 students undertake. They make up a series of 
exam windows designed to prepare our students for their finals in the summer of 2023. 
The PPE exams are sat in all the non-core subjects that the students are taking and are taking place from Monday 7th 
November through to Friday 11th November. There will be a maximum of two exams per day.  
 
For exam 1, students will attend form time as per usual and then line up in the Maths Playground area. At the end of 
each exam students must return to their timetabled lesson. 
 
For exam 2, students will have their break as normal. At 11.20 they should then line up in the Maths Playground area. 
At the end of each exam students must return to their timetabled lesson. 
 

Period 5 runs as a normal lesson as per the timetable. 
 
This year group are now very experienced in the process of sitting formal exams in the hall. Their immaculate conduct 
during the end of year 10 exams demonstrated that as a cohort, they certainly are close to being exam ready. In order 
to further prepare them, all exams taken this year will be run following the JCQ rules and regulations. These are 
fundamentally the rules that they sat their year 10 exams under in July, however, these are reviewed and updated 
annually by JCQ. I have included the key updates at the end of this letter. 
 
I have attached information from the PPE subject areas as to what to expect and how best to prepare for these 
exams. The exams will be marked and feedback given in subsequent weeks. The results can then be used to inform 
next steps work, intervention and revision priorities. 
 
The Year 11 section of the school website also contains lots of really useful information around all things year 11 and 
has now been updated with some really useful guidance around exam revision. It can all be found here. 
 
The purpose of exams is to help prepare our students for ‘the real thing’ next summer. The nature of exams is that 
they do cause some anxiety and/or stress in some students. This is entirely natural and should cause you no alarm. 

However, we are aware that some students do struggle to cope with the pressures caused by exams. Should you have 
concern over the well-being of your son/daughter, please do not hesitate to contact the school where help/support is 
available. 
 
I wish your child good luck during the WAVE and the PPE exams. 
 
 
 
Pete Whitehouse (Assistant Headteacher – Outcomes)  



 

 

 

 
  



 

 

 
  



 

 

 
  



 

 

 
  



 

 

 
 


